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Nurses warn governments against huge trade deal
European Unions fighting for water as a human right
_____________________________________________
This is a RadioLabour news update recorded on Tuesday, June 30, 2015. I'm Marc Belanger.

Unions representing millions of nurses globally have warned governments negotiating a huge trade deal that they could be putting their health care services in severe jeopardy. RadioLabour's senior correspondent C. Marie Ainsborough has a report.

(audio
Representatives of 17 nursing unions from around the world have sent a letter to 12 governments warning them of the dangers of a trade deal they are negotiating. 

The unions include National Nurses United of the United States, the Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation, and the Japan Health Care Workers' Union. 

Representatives from the 17 unions met in Geneva June 30 in a conference  organized by Public Services International. The PSI represents public service unions at the world level. 

In their letter to the government leaders the nurses said health care would be put at risk by the proposed Trans Pacific Partnership. TPP – as the deal is known - would limit how governments can legislate to improve health care for their citizens. 

The trade deal is being negotiated in secret by 12 countries bordering the Pacific ocean. Just recently the US Congress voted to give President Barack Obama permission to negotiate the deal and being it back to legislators for a simple yes or no vote. 

The nurses said they were expecially concerned by a provision in the trade deal that establishes special courts for corporations. These courts could be used by multi-nationals to sue governments if they think their profit-making has been hindered. The nurses said this could lead to greater privatization of healthcare services aimed at increased corpoorate profits instead of improved heath care services. They also said TPP will increase the cost of medicines as access to generic medicines is delayed and pharmaceutical companies are given more power in government decsion-making. 

This is C. Marie Ainsborough reporting for RadioLabour.]

One of the efforts of the European Union to encourage democratic participation in its 28 member states is a petition process which can force legislators to consider important issues. The process is called the European citizens' initiative. The first use of the initiative was organized by a coalition of unions, NGOs and other civil society groups led by the the European Federation of Public Service Unions. EPSU is a federation of 210 labour unions which represent more than 8 million European workers. It led a citizens initiative to protect access to safe affordable water and sanitation services. Just recently it won an important victory when members of the Evironment Committee of the European Parliament voted to support the initiative. It's an important step in the campaign because originally the European Commission – the EU's Executive Body – dismissed the initiative. I talked to  

Yun Vilem Howdiun    Jan Willem Houdriaan. Mr Houdriaan is EPSU's General-Secretary. I asked him to describe the European Citizens' Initiative.
End

And that's it. International labour news you can use. I'm Marc Belanger. Thank you for listening. And remember: it's all about global solidarity.
